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SEASON	HIGHLIGHTS	TO	DATE:		With	little	to	no	snow	at	elevation	below	7,000ft.		It	
has	been	another	difficult	season	in	Northern	California.		
	
Mt.Shasta	ski	park	was	open	for	a	total	of	24	days.		Most	likely	not	to	reopen	this	
year!		Last	month	snowpack	at	8500’	on	the	main	mountain	was	120%	of	average	
Unfortunately	the	ski	area	sits	between	5500’	and	6850’				
(Too	High	of	snow	levelsL)	
	
Coppervale(5500’	to	6300’)	and	Lassen(10,463’	at	peak)are	in	low	snow	as	well	
year	as	well	with	the	exception	of	upper	backcountry	mountain	on	Lassen.			
	
REGISTRATION	AND	MEMBERSHIP	
Region	is	68	members.		Difficult	to	recruit	when	there	is	now	snow!	
New	Patrol	Director	at	Mt.Shasta	is	Proud	NSP	member.		As	a	result	we	should	see	
more	NSP	training	and	possibly	the	whole	Professional	staff	as	NSP	members.		
	
ISSUES	AND	RESOLUTIONS	
Need	SNOW!!!!				
	
	
SEASON	GOALS	
Attempt	to	keep	patrol	involved	in	non	winter	events	to	maintain	patrol	skills.			

PRAY	FOR	SNOW!!		
	
	


